## **COLLEGE ASSOCIATION MINUTES**

## September 19, 2012

Present:

Aleena Aslam, Tatyana Gleyzer, Robbie Hassel, Hui Ting Jiang, Christopher Lai, Victoria Mead,

Dene Rivera, Amanda Tang, Clay Williams, Teneia Wooten

Guests:

Eunice Lewis-Broome (Chair, non-voting member)

Nicole Hector – Hutchinson (non-voting representative of the College Association office)

Sharmeen Ahmed (non-voting member)

Written Proxy:

Aleena Aslam for Ben Joson

1.	Approval of Minutes September 5, 2012		Unanimously Approved	*1
2.	New Business		Oliminio worly 12pp10 / U	*2
<u> </u>	Budgets			
	EARMARK			
	GSA School of Social Work	\$5,500.00	Unanimously Approved	*3
	GSA Special Projects	\$55,000.00	Unanimously Approved	
	SAF Music	\$35,124.76	Withdrawn	*4
	SAF Performing Arts	\$104,054.24	Withdrawn	*4
	USG General	\$36,496.73	Unanimously Approved	
	USG Salaries	\$2,915.73	Tabled	*5
	Wistarion/Yearbook	\$43,959.06	Unanimously Approved	
	Publications			
	The OliveTree Review	\$29,124.60	Unanimously Approved	*6
	Late Submissions			
	The Envoy	\$36,703.94	Unanimously Approved	*7
4.	<b>Budget Modification</b>			
	Access Center	\$600.00	Unanimously Approved	*8

## Notes:

- 1. The CA member noted in the minutes did not vote against the budget as initially written but voted against paying the artist \$3000 to paint the mural.
- 2. Jason Young has resigned as a faculty member of the CA; currently in the process of locating another faculty member.
- 3. Typo on budget submission: should be \$3,570 instead of \$3,370 for the Common Time-Social Work in Action workshops.
- 4. Both budgets were withdrawn before the meeting commenced.
- 5. USG Salaries budget is tabled until further verification is made of students who were paid during their appropriate period of service.

- 6. The OliveTree Review will explore changing their semesterly publishing dates after being advised to do so by the CA Meeting Chair. This way students will be able to view the publication before the conclusion of the semester.
- 7. The Envoy's budget lists \$125 under the semester launch party which should be \$75; Jonathan Farley, who is listed under personnel, should be listed as staff; Phyllip Hope was confirmed as a student via email- the correct spelling of his name should read "Phyll Pope".
- 8. The Access Center will receive 75% of the total requested amount due to the submission of the budget post-event.
- 9. Moving forward, all clubs will be allowed only one year of membership dues in their budgets. Clubs should include the length of their membership dues in their budgets.

Submitted by,

Sharmeen Ahmed